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 WYLIE NORTHEAST SPECIAL UTILITY DISTRICT 
 

MINUTES OF THE REGULAR MEETING OF BOARD OF DIRECTORS 
 

Monday November 23, 2020 at 4:30 p.m. 
745 Parker Rd., Wylie, Texas 75098 

 
            2022                                                                    2020                                   2021 
        Jimmy C. Beach                                                            Ron Dawes                                          Clinton L. Davis 

         Jason West                          Lance Ainsworth 

 
 

REGULAR MINUTES 
 

1. Call Meeting to order.   
President Jimmy Beach called the meeting to order at 4:30 p.m. and determined that a quorum was present to 
conduct business.  Directors present: Jimmy Beach, Clint Davis, Jason West, Lance Ainsworth and Ron Dawes.  
Absent: None. Staff present:  Amanda Horst, Business Manager and Chester Adams, General Manager.  Absent:  
James Wilson.  Consultant Staff Present:  None.  Absent: Eddy Daniel and James Wilson.   
 

2. Determine if a quorum is present to conduct business.  A quorum was present to conduct business. 
 

3. Consent Items:  Approved 
(All matters listed as consent items are considered routine and shall be enacted without comment by one motion.  
Upon request by a director, any item may be removed from the Consent Agenda to be considered separately.) 

 Approval of August and September Financials. 
 Approval of the minutes of the Regular Meeting on September 28, 2020. 

4. Staff Reports:  
 

 Engineering update - by Eddy Daniel, P.E. –  Not Present. Jacob Dupuis was present on behalf of Daniel 
and Brown to address items on the agenda.  He stated that they opened up two sealed bid packages for 
Wylie NE last week: one for the elevated storage tank in Inspiration and the other for a pump upgrade 
project here at the office location.  The pump upgrade project was significantly high at this time.  They 
are recommending approving the elevated storage project, but not the booster pumps since we are okay in 
that area currently.   
 

 Legal update – None.  
 

 General Manager Report – Chester Adams stated that his items are on the agenda and that Eddy Daniel 
had sent Jacob Dupuis to discuss those as they come up on the agenda.   
 

 Business Manager Report – Amanda Horst stated that she did not have a whole lot new to report.  She 
did inform the board that she had been talking to their Bond representative, Paul Jasin.  He had informed 
that there might be savings available through a refinance.  She also said that she and Chester had been 
looking at upcoming construction projects and budgets and that she hoped to have some numbers for 
discussion in the near future.  Finally, she is working with our audit firm on the District’s annual fiscal 
audit. 
 

 President’s Review – Jimmy Beach stated that he audited the payables this month and everything was 
good and there were no abnormalities. 
 

5. Public Comment on non-agenda items.   
None. 

6. Old Business:  Portable Generator Bids – no new information 








